FIRE SYSTEMS AND SAFE DRINKING WATER

Residential fire sprinkler systems help save lives and reduce property damage.  However they present a challenge to the water department.  The fire system presents a potential pollutant to the City water supply.  This is called a cross connection.  A cross connection is a physical connection between fresh drinking water piping and any piping containing undesirable or contaminated liquids, such as stagnant water in the residential fire system.  Both homeowners and the public system could become exposed to contaminated water.  This issue is resolved by installing a backflow preventer.
            A backflow preventer is mandatory with the installation of a fire system.  You will commonly find them either in the garage or behind the water meter in the ground.  These devices allow water to flow freely toward the home but will not allow water to flow backward.  This could hydraulically occur without the device if the water mainline pressure drops in the street. The pressure can drop for a number of reasons, but usually is due to a broken line in the City system that must be shut off for repairs.  A large fire flow of hydrants in the area can also lower line pressure considerably. 
               Backflow devices must be tested upon installation, and annually thereafter.  The City of Redmond’s Cross Connection Control Program sends out reminders annually to all homeowners that need to have their devices tested.  If you have a device that is not being tested or if you do not get a reminder letter, please call Kathy Caldwell, Cross Connection Program Manager at 425-556-2847.
